
Life and Work – December 24, 2020 
 

We gratefully acknowledge the following donations: 
 

*to the Building Fund In loving memory of parents Leah & Lewis Bursey and Chesley & Mary Granter from 
Doug & Joan Bursey. 

 
 to the General Fund: 

 
*in memory of Louise and Leah Bursey from Doug and Joan Bursey. 

 
*in memory of loved ones from Samuel and Brenda Butt. 
 
*in celebration of Claire Higdon, who celebrates a birthday on December 26, from Stephen O’Dea. 
 
*in loving memory of Gerri Codner from her family and friends. 
  
*in loving memory of mom & dad, Nellie & Bill Bishop, former long-time members of the church, from 
daughters and son, Beverley Wicks, Karen Bishop, Keith Bishop and grand-daughter Kara Sheppard and her 
family, Stephen, Joshua and Juliana. 
  
*in loving memory of dad, Al Penney, from his daughter Linda. 
  
*to St. James from Ian Barrett. 
  
*in loving memory of parents Leslie and Pearl Noftall from Jocilyn Gorman. 
 
to the Memorial Fund: 
 
*in memory of Florence White from the UCW. 
 
*in memory of Bas Jamieson from wife Lorna. 
 
*in memory of Capt. Walter & Mildred Blackwood from daughter, Lorna Jamieson. 
 
*in memory of sister, Ida Dowden from Lorna Jamieson. 

 
*in memory of brother Walter Blackwood, Jr from Lorna Jamieson. 

 
*in memory of Sylvia and Clarence Martin from Robert and Minnie Gullage. 
 
*in loving memory of Daughter - Joanne Hapgood, RN, BN; Granddaughter - Bethany Danielle Pike; Parents 
- Stella and Chesley Stratton, Phyllis and Richard Hapgood; Brother - Lloyd Stratton; Sister - Marilyn 
Sheehan; Baby Brother - Frances Hapgood; Baby Sister - Shirley Hapgood from Dave and Dot Hapgood. 
 
to the Cemetery Fund: 
 
*in loving memory of Fred Higdon from his Wife, Claire and family. 
 
to the Bethany Danielle Pike Memorial Camp Fund: 
 
*in memory of Bethany Pike and Joanne Hapgood, RN, BN from Stephen, Susan and Rebecca Pike. 
 
*remembering Bethany at her favourite time of year from Lisa, Ken, Harrison and Ethan. 
 



*to the AOTS in loving memory of Ron Abbott from Terry, Debbie, Dylan and Jason Abbott. 
 
We wish to advise the congregation that SuAn Randall, our Office Administrator, will be finishing her work 
at St. James on December 31.  SuAn has provided excellent service during her time with St. James, and we 
have thoroughly enjoyed her presence with us. We are very sorry to see her leave and wish her good health 
and a well-deserved retirement from her work at St. James. 
 
Registration Christmas hours 
December 25: Closed 
December 28, 29, 30:  11am - 4pm   
December 31, January 1:  closed 
Regular hours will recommence on January 4, 2021. Monday to Friday 11-4 and closed on weekends.  

 


